APPENDIX 12

NOTIFICATION TO EMPLOYEE NO INTERNAL APPEAL LODGED

DECISION OF BOARD OF GOVERNORS
PROCEEDING WITH REDUNDANCY

RIGHT OF APPEAL TO LRA
Dear 
I refer to your attendance at the meeting of (specify date) regarding the fact that the Staffing Sub Committee was contemplating recommending to the Board of Governors that your employment in the school be terminated by reason of redundancy with effect from (specify date).
Following the meeting you were notified by letter dated (specify date) that Staffing Sub Committee recommended to the Board of Governors that your employment at the school should terminate with effect from (specify date) by reason of redundancy.
You were afforded the right of appeal against this recommendation.
The Board of Governors has been informed that you did not exercise your right of appeal.  I must inform you therefore, that the Board of Governors has made a determination that your employment in the school should cease with effect from (specify date) by reason of redundancy.  

However, before notifying the Education Authority accordingly and requesting it to effect the termination of your employment, I must inform you of your further right to appeal this determination, to an Independent Appeals Committee established under the auspices of the Labour Relations Agency.
If it is your intention to appeal the determination, you should do so by submitting your request in writing to the Principal within 5 working days of receipt of this letter stating explicitly your grounds of appeal.  The Principal will forward the request to the Secretary of Arbitration, Labour Relations Agency, 2 – 8 Gordon Street, Belfast, BT1 2LG to make the necessary arrangements for a hearing.
I would advise you that you have the right to be represented at the appeal by your Trade Union representative or a non-teaching colleague.

I would advise you that the Board of Governors in conjunction with the Education Authority will attempt to identify redeployment opportunities for you.  However, there is no guarantee that alternative employment would be available.  You will be kept informed of any developments regarding redeployment.

Should circumstances in the school change, for example through a reduction in staff through natural wastage or if additional resources become available this notice may be withdrawn up to and including (specify date).
It is appreciated that you may be feeling anxious at this time, and accordingly I wish to advise you of the Carecall Service which is a free confidential counselling service (Tel: 0808 800 0002) available to employees of the SELB.  Support is also available to you through Mrs Aoife O’Neill, Health and Welfare Services (direct line: 02837 512575).

Yours sincerely

Chairperson, Board of Governors

cc
Human Resource Branch


Relevant Trade Union – representing the non teaching employee

Enc: 
Redundancy Policy and Procedure for Non Teaching Staff in Schools.
